Transportation Committee,

We would like to comment on Hwy. 101 improvements.

What is most needed to improve safety for OR Hwy 101 is paved pull-outs for slow moving vehicles. The
large summer tourist vehicles rarely use pull outs of any sort, but paved ones would surely encourage
them to do so. And regularly posted signs informing those drivers of the OR laws requiring them to pull
over would surely help as well.

Only one paved pull out exists between Waldport and Newport and slow drivers rarely use it. Where are
the signs ??

This situation encourages local drivers to pass in very unsafe ways. The tourist dollars cannot be worth
risking lives in this way.

Please provide funding for DOT's use in providing us with safe pull outs and informational signage.

Thank you,
Annie & Dean Prosser
Waldport, OR



